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March 20, 2008

The meeting was called to order at 7 PM by Chairman Blunt White.  Present were: Gary Bennett, Tony Lee, Blunt White, Ed Hart, John Delmhorst, Jim Oberhelman, Ed Dear, and Paul Burgess.  Absent were: Mike Latham and Dan Oliverio.

The minutes of the regular meeting on February 21, 2008 and the special meeting on February 28, 2008 were approved as distributed.

Old Business:

The draft of Pawcatuck parking regulations and the contract with HMA were discussed.  The review by HMA is to cost $4,000 and will be paid by CEDF.

There was a discussion on possible uses of the remaining $4,500 in the EDC budget.  These ranged from updating a marketing film and transferring it to CD format to establishing an EDC website.  The website would have links to the Town website, area chambers of commerce, SECTER, etc.

The planned meeting of Pawcatuck property owners scheduled for March 27 was discussed.  It is designed to be an opportunity for business and property owners to meet each other and to discuss the streetscape program.  The meeting at the Downtown Creamery will be limited in the number of issues to be discussed.
As a result of the limitations on the March 27 meeting, it was agreed that a second meeting with business owners needs to be arranged to discuss the parking study.  The resulting changes to Planning and Zoning regulations will be EDC- driven.

The draft tax abatement was discussed with Town Planner Bill Haase.  It is intended to limit tax relief to businesses that will grow and expand, other than retail concerns.  The proposed plan would eliminate the need for a town meeting to approve any tax abatement; approval would be made by the Board of Selectmen.  Blunt White made a motion, seconded by Gary Bennett, that the EDC supports the draft ordinance for tax abatement prepared by Bill Haase.  The motion was approved with seven members in favor and one abstaining.

The CT Castings Mill on Stillman Avenue was discussed with emphasis on the difficulty in obtaining Brownfields financing.  Various options were discussed including whether the State can be involved in some degree.
There was no New Business to be discussed.

This meeting was adjourned at 8:28 PM.

Respectfully submitted,

John R. Delmhorst,

Secretary

